## Capital Communiqué

AMERICAN SOCIETY OF HEATING, REFRIGERATING AND AIR CONDITIONING ENGINEERS

**JULY 1994** 

# President Pierre de Gagné President-Elect David Eastwood Secretary Gemma Kerr Treasurer

Karen Peck

Past President

Ross McIntyre

Ross McIntyre
Governors
Allison Johns
Pierre Scott
Randy Cavill
James Mills
Lan Chi Nguyen Thi

### COMMITTEES

CRC '94
Guy Bourbonnière
Program
ndrew Bondanowic

Andrew Bogdanowicz

Membership

TBA

Telephone Mike Swayne Education Frank Bann

Technical/Energy Phil Mayfield

Government Activities Gabriel Laszlo Chapter Historian

Paul Baker/Phil Mayfield Refrigeration TBA

Research
Ross McIntyre
Special Events
Chris Healey
Publicity
Pierre Scott
Communiqué
Rod Lancefield
Greeters
Roy Brown

Al Oakes Award Ross McIntyre Roster Michael Fancy Table Top James Mills

## **GOLF NOTICE**

The ASHRAE Golf Tournament will be held this year at Manderley on the Green Golf Course, Thursday, August 18th. The shotgun tee off will be at 1:00 p.m.

There is space for 144 golfers, or 36 foursomes. Contact Randy Cavill, CET or Chris Healey, CET at Walmar to book your foursome. First come, first served. Phone 613-225-9774, or Fax 225-2972.

The price is \$60.00 per golfer. Included in this price is a green fee, and a hip of beef dinner. If you wish to book an electric cart, do so directly with the Manderley Club at 489-2066. The carts will cost you an additional \$24.00 plus all taxes.

Again this year, Stan Millross of Mastron will be the Master of Ceremonies. Stan plans to keep all of us on our toes. Stan, Chris and myself will be contacting you to donate prizes. It is your generosity in the past that made the tournament the success it is.

Time to get the clubs out, dust them off, clean out the cobwebs and get ready to have fun!

DECEIVED

JUL 18 1994

JOHNSON CONTROLS LTD.

OTTAWA, ONTARIO





Sign up before September 1, 1994 and you will receive a \$5 discount on your membership renewal and registration. See the attached form.

Please take note of the new mailing address on the renewal and registration form.

### SPECIAL MEALS

We have been informed that, for those members and guests having special dietary requirements, individual meals can be prepared. The catering office can provide, on request, meals suitable for diabetics, no pork, vegetarian, and other needs. Please let us know when you renew your memberships, and we'll make arrangements. Please note that for non-meal plan members and guests, a minimum of 24 hours notice is required.

Many thank to Morrison Lamothe Catering staff for making this possible.

### **FINAL EDITION**

This July 1994 edition of the Capital Communique will be the last in its current format. Starting with the September 1994 edition, we will be changing to an expanded format. This will provide more room to present all the chapter news without the need for a magnifying glass.

The new format will have space for 20 business card advertisements. If you are interested in having your card in the Communique, please call Randy Cavill at 225-9774. The cost for 1994-1995 (nine editions) will be \$200 per card.



### **TABLE TOP DISPLAYS**

We will be soliciting suppliers of products and services for Table Top presentations for 1994-1995. The Table Tops offer a good opportunity to advertise to an interested audience. Take advantage of this opportunity to display your product lines, advertise new services, and make your presence known.

If you would like to pursue this opportunity, or know of someone who might be interested, please contact Jim Mills at 613-828-2000.

1994-1994 rate: \$100.00 per display.

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Here we go! At the beginning of another cycle, another challenging year ahead for our Chapter. A healthy amount of new blood, a lot of continuity, a whole lot of irons in the fire. ASHRAE's 100th anniversary, we're hosting the Chapters Regional Conference (CRC), a comprehensive program for the whole year already in the works, amazing levels of participation at the society and grass-roots levels.

My hope is that more and more people working in our industry will take advantage of the opportunities ASHRAE offers in terms of: Peer recognition, fellowship, professional development and just plain having fun doing things that really matter. If you're not already involved, try us out, see the difference it will make!

First on the list of things that really matter will be our usually sold out Golf tournament - so please book your foursomes early. Hope to see you there!

### **ATTENTION ASHRAE MEMBERS**

Don't miss your last chance to register for our (Ottawa's) CRC. This event only comes to Ottawa once every nine years, no plan to be in attendance August 11, 12, and 13 and help support the Ottawa Valley Chapter.

CHAPTER DOES NOT ACT FOR SOCIETY



ASHRAE, Ottawa Valley Chapter Board of Governors can be reached at P.O. Box 21088, 151A 2nd Ave. Ottawa, Ont., K1S 5N1 Publication deadline is the first Tuesday of each month

The Editor - Rod Lancefield

Fax: 725-9706

Phone: 725-3888

